Minor Damage Reported in Fisher Avenue Fire
By Jack Toomey

Rush hour traffic was disrupted on the afternoon of Tuesday, February 21 when a fire alarm was sounded for smoke inside the Hearthside Home and Garden building at 19900 Fisher Avenue. Numerous fire department units responded and, upon arrival, found smoke coming from the building. Firefighters entered the building and identified the source of the fire. Other firefighters climbed to the roof and cut a hole to allow access to the area where a small fire was burning. 
Police officers closed Fisher Avenue for about a half an hour and diverted traffic around the scene which drew many onlookers.
Steve Goldberg, the owner of the building, said that he was working in the garden section when “a nail went awry and hit a wire.” Apparently, that caused an electrical reaction and a spark traveled up the wire into the attic of the building where it caught fire. Goldberg said that the building was filled with smoke when he called the fire department. Damage to the electrical system and the roof caused his business to close for a few days.
Montgomery County Fire Department Captain Oscar Garcia told the Monocle that responding units found smoke in the building and a small fire on the roof. The cause of the fire was electrical in nature and damage was estimated at $6,000.
In other news, fears of a major fire at the Strong Mansion on Sugarloaf were put to rest. Late in the afternoon of Sunday, February 19, someone called Frederick County Central Alarm to report that smoke was coming from the mansion. Many fire units from both Frederick and Montgomery Counties sped to the scene only to discover that the source of the smoke was a controlled burn operation on a nearby farm. Upon finding no fire at the mansion, the units returned to their stations.

